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February 27, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

On October 7, 2017, I appointed King County Information Technology (KCIT) Deputy Director Tanya Hannah as the Interim Director of KCIT.  

Ms. Hannah has served well during this period of transition.  I am confident in her stewardship as we continue our search for a permanent replacement for the head of KCIT.

In alignment with the County’s strategic goal of promoting an efficient and accountable regional and local government, the County’s Human Resources Division, in partnership with KCIT, developed a recruitment plan for the position.  

Through a bidding process, King County secured the services of Karras Consulting to manage the nation-wide recruitment.  The posting period concluded January 15, 2018.  More than 300 applications were received.  Karras Consulting will conduct an initial screening and competitive candidates will have an opportunity to advance to the next steps.  Karras Consulting will be working with the Executive’s Office to incorporate feedback from various key stakeholders including employees and labor as part of the selection process.  It is expected that the remaining selection process will conclude in February 2018. 
 
I will continue to update you as the recruitment and selection process continues.




[bookmark: _GoBack]If you have questions regarding this matter, please contact Jay Osborne, Interim Human Resources Director, at 206-477-3628.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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